Vice-Chancellor's Office

T 64 3 325 3820 PO Box 85084, Lincoln University Lincoln 7647, Christchurch, New Zealand

www.lincoln.ac.nz

9 August 2017

Kyra Gillies, Chris Lam, Luca Elder c/- FYI website fyi-request-6335-5ddf78f1@requests.fyi.org.nz

Dear Kyra, Chris and Luca

I am writing to acknowledge receipt of your official information request dated 1 August 2017 for the following information relating to the rate of sexual violence on campus at Lincoln University:

- How many acts/experiences of sexual violence have been reported to the university (including whether or not these instances have been passed onto New Zealand Police and/or resulted in conviction).
- The number of sexual violence reports made to the university, and for these to be broken up by the different types of sexual violence that are being reported:
 - Unwanted filming of a person in a sexually harassing/demeaning way
 - Non-consensual photo and/or video sharing of a person's intimate and/or sexual photos/videos
 - Online or in-person sexual harassment in the form of comments, persistent harassment for 'sex', stalking and/or rape threats
 - Sexual assault and/or unwanted groping
 - Rape (including anal and digital rape forms still not recognised by New Zealand law)
 - o Intimate partner violence in which sexual violence has been involved
 - Flatting violence in which sexual violence has been involved.
- These reports to be broken down year by year (for the past ten years, including the year still in progress), by the different forms outlined above, by the source of the report (student or staff, rape survivor or concerned friend/family member).
- The statistical data of the number of expulsions, trespass orders and reparations that have occurred after such reporting of the accused.

We will endeavour to respond to your request as soon as possible and in any event no later than 29 August 2017, being 20 working days after the day your request was received. If we are unable to respond to your request by then, we will notify you of an extension of that timeframe.

If any additional factors come to light which are relevant to your request, please do not hesitate to contact us so that these can be taken into account.

Yours sincerely

Adrian Carpinter
Director, Governance

